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Spring term parent consultations: 

Thank you to all the parents who returned their parent consul-

tation request slips for next week. You will all have had your 

actual appointment times sent to you by letter now. As you 

know, we are doing all the appointments by phone. Please re-

member: a. each appointment is  strictly for 10 minutes only, 

b. to have your phone nearby at the time of the appointment 

and c. that if the teacher is using their own phone it will ap-

pear as “no caller ID” on your phone. 

 

FSM provision over the Easter break: 

As with the Christmas and half term breaks, Southwark are 

funding £36 Easter holiday food vouchers from Tesco for any pri-

mary children who request it. The online form closes at 4pm today. Those who 

are eligible for FSM will automatically receive the vouchers and do not need to 

complete the form. 
 

Food and fun Easter holiday programme 2021: 

Southwark Council will be hosting the Food and Fun holiday programme during 

the Easter holiday. Local hubs across Southwark will provide an exciting pro-

gramme of food and activities for children aged between 5 and 16 years. Further 

details about how parents can locate and sign up to their nearest hub can be 

found on P4 and 5 of this newsletter. Please remember that next Wednesday 

(31st March) is the last day of term for the children. Playcentre will be  

operating as normal on that day. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Yours sincerely, 

J. Burtt, Headteacher: 

Thought for the week: 

 

 

Tuesday 30th March and 

Thursday April 1st—Spring 

term parent consultations 

Wednesday 31st March 

2021—last day of Spring term 

for children 

Monday 19th April—first day 

of Summer 1 for children 

Wednesday 5th May—”Into 

University” working with Y4 and 

Y5 all day 

Friday 28th May—last day of 

Summer 1. 

Monday 7th June—first day of 

Summer 2 

Friday 23rd July—last day of 

school year 



 

Children’s learning at Friars: 

During and just after lockdown, Year 4 learned all about the Vikings in History. They learned where the Vikings 

came from and why they attacked. They also learned about Viking culture. Here, Emma has written a Kenning 

which is a Viking poem that uses adjectives to describe objects important to them. Can you guess what objects 

might be in her poem? Also Nikki wrote about what it might have been like to have a monastery invaded from 

the perspective of a monk. When the children returned to school they all made Viking shields and masks. Jayda 

Rose’s spells out her own name in Viking runes! 

 
 

 

 

Attendance: 

Attendance for the whole school this week is 

a 91.18%. This is not as high as last week and 

there have been a couple of bugs going 

round (NOT Covid!) Well done to Year 6 who 

are the best attending class this week with a 

whopping 98.31% attendance! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The green section of the pie chart shows the 

percentage of children who are in school. 

 

 



 

Stars of the week 

Compassion Alessa—Y5 

Creativity Levi—Y6 

Endeavour Oliver—Y1 

Resilience Rayaan—Y2 

Respect Anniyah—Y3 

Responsibility Aris—Y4 
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